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Sherfield Park Parish Council (SPPC)

Minutes of an Ordinary Meeting at The Parish Office

at 7.30pm on Wednesday 14th June 2023

	Councillors:
	IN ATTENDANCE
	APOLOGIES
	ABSENT

	Cllr. Circuit (Chair)
	(
	
	

	Cllr. Gordon
	(
	
	

	Cllr. Palmer
	(
	
	

	Cllr. Parfrey
	
	(
	


Members present at meeting (LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para. 40)
In attendance Cllr Miller, two members of the public and Elena Stebbings
Meeting Chaired by Cllr Circuit and Minuted by Clerk and RFO Jane Stewart
	Agenda No
	Item
	Action

	
	Public Participation Session – 15 minutes.

A member of the public had e mailed a question regarding parking on drop paving on a corner, prior to the meeting.  They stated it was a regular occurrence and it often occurs in front of their property.  They believe that as ticketing for this traffic offence is unlikely there is no deterrent.  They recognised the Parish Council had asked, via a newsletter, for residents to be considerate when parking and asked what else the Parish Council could do regarding this matter.  The Chair committed to the following Action Plan

1. Leaflet the residents reminding them of the Highway Code and the dangers of parking on drop curbs on corners.  If improvements are not made,  the Council to seek enforcement.

2. Illustrate the communication with examples of poor parking.
3. Meet with PCSO’s and BDBC Traffic Enforcers

  A Member of the Public commented that at Sherborne Fields yellow lines had been painted on bends and it seemed to deter illegal parking.
The Chair thanked the Members of the Public for bringing the matter to the Council.
Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 1972 s 100.
	

	062301
	To receive and accept apologies of absence.

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972

Apologies received from Cllr Edwards, Cllr Vaux, Cllr Still and Cllr Parfrey.  The meeting was quorate.
	

	062302
	To receive any declarations of interest relevant to items on this agenda.

Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464).  No declarations were made pertaining to this Agenda
	

	062303
	To sign as a correct record, the minutes of the meeting of the Full Council and AGM held on 10th May 2023 

LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)

Proposed  Cllr Gordon                                       Seconded Cllr Palmer
	

	062304
	To receive any Chairman’s announcements.

· The Chair sadly announced the passing of the wife of former Councillor Wisniewski, the thoughts of the Parish Council are with him at this sad time.

· The Chair was delighted to attend the 20th Anniversary of A Place to Be Proud Of Awards on June 8th at the Haymarket Theatre, having nominated the Manager and Trustees of the Sherfield Park Community Centre for an Unsung Hero Award.  The event was well run and congratulations to the SPCA Team who were finalists.  The event highlighted all the positive things about living in Basingstoke & Deane. 

· The Chair is meeting with Miller Homes on 20th June regarding their proposal to build a new development.

· The Council wrote to BDBC Planning Dept regarding further Redlands development proposals.


	

	062305
	Council is asked to hear reports from:

Cllr Still’s report – Appendix A.  Clerk to add information on website re cost of living and greening funds.
Cllr Vaux – Expressed concern around Petty’s Copse path which has been completed by Croudace but is not adequate.  The Parish Council will raise this with BDBC.

PPG – Further delays but working their way towards signing a contract.

Cllr Miller – Attended a pre-planning meeting with Croudace regarding Upper  Cufaude Farm development.  He explained that outline planning had been granted which covered granting permission for the development and the access to it via Vine Park.  Phase 1 would be 55 houses.  Several Councillors attended the meeting.  There is a large space in the centre owned by Hampshire County Council and earmarked for a primary school.  Councillors asked for that to be agreed prior to building commencing.  Also the Community Centre planned would not be built until later in the development.  Parking issues on Sherfield Park were used to illustrate the need for well thought out parking provision.  Councillors attending the meeting made the point that these developments are all being looked at individually and not holistically and the needs of the community are not being sought and not catered for.  They asked for eco and digital requirements to be built in and not retrofitted.  There will be further steps and more preplanning meetings.  Cllr Miller will share the points raised at the meeting with the Chair of Sherfield Park.
Cllr Miller commented that it took him 40 minutes to pass through Sherfield Park at the weekend due to the A33 being closed for an incident.  Cllr Miller has also raised the issue of the number of accidents on the A33 with Hampshire Highways.  He will share their response with the Chair of Sherfield Park.

Cllr Miller stated that the recent borough elections had seen the Conservative majority being lost by 3 seats.  The opposition had formed a coalition and there was a new Leader of the Council.  Cllr Miller was now the Chair of the Scrutiny Committee which controlled the programmes the Council delivers.

Cllr Miller said their recent recruitment campaign for Chineham Councillors had been successful and they expect to have a full Council at the next July meeting.
	Clerk

	062306
	Council is asked to note the current financial situation.
The current account at the end of May stands at £31,811.00 and the reserve account £76,961.58
	

	062307
	Council is asked to authorise requests for June payments

Proposed  Cllr Circuit                                        Seconded Cllr Palmer
	

	062308
	Council is asked to note the detail of the Internal Auditor’s Report 24th May 2023

Noted.  The Chair thanked the Clerk for her work on the Audit
	

	062309
	Council is asked to agree and sign the Annual Governance Statement Section 1 2022/23

Proposed  Cllr Gordon                                  Seconded Cllr Palmer
Chair signed Section 1 2022/23
	

	062310
	Council is asked to agree and sign the Accounting Statement for 2022/23

Proposed  Cllr Gordon                                    Seconded Cllr Palmer
Chair signed the Accounting Statement
	

	062311
	Council is asked to consider the co-option of Elena Stebbings onto the Council

Cllr Circuit – Yes
Cllr Gordon – Yes

Cllr Palmer – Yes

Elena Stebbings was unanimously co-opted onto the Parish Council
	

	062312
	Council is asked to hear an update from Open Spaces Committee to include Sherfield Park 20.  Cllr Circuit updated the Council on the In Bloom entry and the narrative around the submission which included the bio-diversity of the area and conservation.  Councillors agreed to a budget of £150 for plants and items for the parish office.  Clerk to source  
	Clerk

	062313
	Council is asked to hear an update on Speed Indicator Devices

The position of the current SID’s will be moved later in June.  It was noted there had been comments on social media regarding speeding on Amport Road.  The historical data from 2022 showed that the majority of vehicles travelled at less than 30mph. Commentators were referred to the Parish website for information.
	

	062314
	Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the Loddon Valley Link next issue.
Copy agreed and sent to magazine
	

	062315
	Council is asked to confirm the date of the next Parish Council meeting –12th July 2023

Meeting date confirmed
	


Meeting ended 2030 
Appendix A

Hampshire County Councillor report
June 2023
1. Cost of living support
Hampshire County Council has announced plans for how £14.2million of additional funding will be used to help local households struggling with the cost of food and energy prices. The funding is an extension of Government’s Household Support Fund (HSF) until the end of March 2024. They will continue to work closely with other local organisations including district and borough councils, education settings, charities and neighbourhood groups to ensure that eligible households receive support with food, energy and water bills and assistance with essential household items. This includes up to £200,000 of funding to provide locally-based food and energy advice services, alongside practical help with costs.
The funding allocation includes:
· £800,000 to support the community pantry network and £361,000 for organisations supporting unpaid carers
· £800,000 in community grants for locally based organisations to support local residents
· £4,442,870 to district and borough councils to provide food vouchers and support with exceptional housing costs
· £2,845,622 to schools and other educational establishments to offer support at their own discretion to families most in need
· £460,000 in direct fuel support to vulnerable adults
· £715,000 in food vouchers to foster carers and connected carers
Details of how to seek support can be found at the connect4communities website https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/connectforcommunities
2. Greening campaigns
More communities across Hampshire can be empowered to take positive action on climate change over the next three years, thanks to almost £0.5million of National Lottery funding awarded to the Greening Campaign, with support from Hampshire County Council. This could include improving the energy efficiency of people’s homes, reducing CO2, reducing waste, reusing and repairing, being more sustainable through locally grown produce, and providing green spaces for wildlife to thrive. 
The Greening Campaign is a structured process, guiding communities to act on climate change and biodiversity locally. Guidance, based on experience gained from working with over 200 other groups across the UK, provides a blueprint for success for each step of the way, starting with motivating people in the community to get involved, through to making it fun and rewarding.
Two events are being held for those wanting to know more - on 12th and 15th June. Information or booking at  https://greening-campaign.org/events/
3. Fostering campaign
A new campaign has been launched by Hampshire County Council to encourage residents to consider fostering an unaccompanied asylum-seeking child, whose numbers are increasing locally and nationally. Fostering one of these children can be extremely rewarding – by being a positive and enabling presence to support them to access education, stability in everyday life and to become settled into a new culture and country. More information can be found at https://www.hants.gov.uk/uasc.
As an alternative to fostering, residents can join the Council’s Innovation Volunteers service, which supports local children, young people and families overcome challenges - details can be found at https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/innovationvolunteers
4. New support for buses
Operators of nine bus routes have secured funding totalling £3.5m from Hampshire County Council, protecting their services for the next four years. Buses locally are under pressure with bus passenger numbers locally and nationally still below pre-pandemic levels. This is making it more challenging for the operators to deliver viable services, especially when coupled with increased operating costs and driver shortages. However, the Government has extended the £2 bus fare cap to the end of October 2023, rising to just £2.50 until November 2024, so this is very much an affordable way to travel when services are available.
5. Rural verge cutting
Hampshire Highways have now begun their seasonal grass cutting programme. This can be an emotive subject to many, especially in the nesting season. The department work closely with the conservation charity, Plantlife UK, to ensure that their work promotes biodiversity; in particular, they try to avoid cutting grass at ecologically important times, and particularly at sensitive sites. For safety reasons however, there are some locations where roadside grass still needs to be mown in order to maintain adequate visibility and sight lines, for example on the approaches to roundabouts or at junctions. More information can be found at  https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/grasscutting

6. Hampshire Minerals and Waste Plan consultation
The consultation on the update to the Hampshire Minerals and Waste Plan closed at the end of January this year. The summary report on the responses can be seen at https://www.hants.gov.uk/landplanningandenvironment/strategic-planning/hampshire-minerals-waste-plan/minerals-waste-plan-partial-update-consultation. These responses are being considered and the next stage is for the Minerals and Waste Authority to publish a response.
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Tame:n 526 Bank Reconciliation Statement as at 31/05/2023 sor: JANE
for Cashbook 1 - Current Bank Alc
Bank Statement Account Name (s) Statement Date Page Balances
SPPC Lioyds 31/05/2023 31,811.00
31811.00
Unpresented Cheques (Minus) Amount
000
000
31,811.00
Receipts not Banked/Cleared (Plus)
000
000
31,811.00
Balance per Cash Book is i~ 31,811.00
Difference is 0.00
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062307 June 2023 Request for Payments

Company Detail Inv/Quote No |Method |Amount Code Notes

BT Office Broadband MO514F DD £ 6017 4155

HMRC NI and Pension contribution month 2 BACS £ 196.05 4000

Clerk Mobile Phone Allowance BACS £ 650 4160

Mulberry & Co Final internal audit 21252 BACS £ 24156 4110|For AGAR

Nest Pensions 24 May to 23 June 2023 DD £ 8394 4000

Zurich Insurances 523199351 BACS £ 591.98 4085|Annual fee
Victim Support Grant approved BACS £ 100.00 4090| Agreed 052316
Staff salaries Salary and pension Clerk and litter warden BACS £ 1,365.20 4000

Ico Annaul payment via DD DD £ 3500 4115|Agreed 052311
Greenhouse Graphics 2.8m feather flag 27566 BACS £ 270.00 4170|Agreed 052314
Greenhouse Graphics Pull up banner 27567 BACS £ 138.00 4170|Agreed 052314
Total £ 3,093.40





